
 
 
EC-172 /2017-18 
18th November 2017 
 
Dear Sir 

Re: Increase in Import Duty on Crude & Refined Edible Vegetable Oils and on Soya Bean 

The Association has been pursuing the Government to increase the import duty on Crude & Refined 

vegetable oil to support the domestic price of oilseeds which have fallen below the MSP for this 

year's Kharif  crop at the Mandis. 

A)  We are pleased to inform that Ministry of Finance has issued notification No 87/2017-Customs 

dated 17th November 2017 increasing the Basic Customs Duty on various edible vegetable oils as 

under 

Edible Vegetable Oils Current  
Basic Customs Duty 

Basic Customs Duty 
w.e.f.  17th Nov. 2017 

Crude palm oil of edible grade 15 % 30 % 

Refined palm oil of edible grade 25 % 40 % 

Crude sunflower oil  12.5 % 25% 

Refined sunflower oil of edible 
grade  

20 % 35 % 

Crude soya bean oil  17.5 % 30 % 

Refined soya bean oil  20 % 35% 

Crude rapeseed oil including canola 
oil (Low erucic acid rapeseed oil), 
mustard oil and colza oil 

12.5 % 25 % 

Refined rapeseed oil including 
Canola Oil (Low erucic acid 
rapeseed oil), Mustard oil, and 
colza oil 

20 % 35 % 

 

B)    Also, the Import Tariff Rate on Soya Bean has been increased from 30 % to 45 % vide Ministry of 

Finance Notification No 88/2017-Customs dated 17th November 2017. This would curtail the imports 

of the soybean into our country and lift the Mandi price of soybean. 

We are glad finally our views have found favour with Policy makers and Game Changing decision to 

raise duties has been taken. We congratulate the Government on this landmark decision. We hope 

this decision will go a long way in rebalancing the focus on farmers, processors and consumers which 

had become skewed over the years. Our farming community would also be benefitted and should get 

better prices for their produce and bring their interest back in Oilseed farming. All this augurs well for 

our Crushing Industry and we are confident ACHHE DIN are round the corner. In nutshell we feel all 

the stakeholders of Vegetable oil sector would be benefitted. 

The above two notifications are reproduced here below for the information of members. 

Thanking you 

Yours faithfully 

 

(Dr. B. V. MEHTA) 

Executive Director 
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